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Caherelly National School February 2020 Bulletin
Some dates for your attention:
Mid-Term School is closed on Thursday 20th t and Friday 21st February 2020

Friday 13th March School will close at 12.00 Teachers are completing the first of the new Language Curriculum webinars.
School Holiday Closed Monday 16th March 2020 AND  St Patricks Day Tuesday  17th March 2020

First Confession 24th March 2020 in Ballybricken Church at …….

Easter Holidays School closing 12 noon on Friday 03rd  April  2020

School reopens on Monday 20th April 2020 

New Junior Infants Parents Evening 21st April 2020 

School Closed Bank Holiday Monday 04th May 2020 AND Tuesday 05th May 2020

First Holy Communion 16 May 2020
School closed June Bank Holiday Monday 01st June 2020 

Friday 05th June school will close at 12.00 Teachers are completing the last of the new language Curriculum webinars.

Junior/Senior Infants school tour to The Old Rectory Friday 12th June 2020
4th, 5th & 6th school tour to Ballyhass Lakes Monday 15th June 2020

6th Class Graduation Night Tuesday 16th June 2020
1st, 2nd & 3rd school tour to Leahy’s Open Farm Dungourney Friday 19th June 2020
School Summer Holidays closing 12 noon on Wednesday 24th June 2020
School Bus Regulations:

Stay safe when travelling to school on the school bus by following the school bus 

safety tips:

A Parent/Adult should stand with their child/children until the bus arrives. A parent must see their child/children across the road – The bus driver cannot leave the bus to accompany children across the road.
When the driver has opened the door you should board the bus carefully and in single file.

When taking your seat on the bus, make sure you put your schoolbag safely on the floor in front of you.

Most importantly belt up and when the bus arrives at school always get off carefully and in single file. Behave respectfully and do not distract the bus driver.
School Transport On-Line Applications 2020/21

Bus Éireann’s on-line application system for school transport is now open for the 2020/21 school year.

The closing date for School Transport Applications is Friday, 24 April, 2020.
How to Apply

Apply on-line now @ www.buseireann.ie\schooltransport
Latest Events :
Donal from Dogs Trust Ireland visited the school on the 7th & 8th January .
As part of the Analog Devices Primary School Robotics competition, 5th Class enjoyed a Robotics School Workshop  on Friday 31st January in the school hall.
Energy Workshop for 

4th , 5th & 6th Class will be participate in an Nutrition Workshop on Thursday 13th February in association with Limerick Sports Partnership

Cumann Na mBunscol: 

Hurling and Camogie training with GAA Coach Ollie Coffey has commenced for 8 Fridays  since 24th January in preparation for Cumann Na mBunscol competitions    Hurling Helmets are for sale in the school office Price €45.00
Healthy Eating:

Monday 23rd March – 27th March Food Dudes Healthy Eating Programme week in the school aimed at encouraging children to eat more fresh fruit and vegetables. 
Swimming Lessons:

Swimming lessons from 2nd to 5th class incl will commence on Friday 20th March and continue over an  8 week period (excluding 3rd , 10th & 17th April  ) in UL Sports Arena.   
School Attendance:

Please note that all school absences must be explained by a note on your child’s return to school. This regulation is set down not by the school, but by TUSLA the Child and Family Agency. All such explanations of absences are kept on file. We are obliged to notify TUSLA of all absences and we must have written explanations. We are also obliged to notify TUSLA when a child has been absent for 20 days or more in any school year.

Holidays:

We request that holidays are not taken during the school term. Please bear in mind the children’s Standardised tests are administered in MAY to pupils from 1st to 6th class. Catching up on missed tests has become a considerable and avoidable drain on the teaching time of the special education/learning support team, as they then have to administer the tests individually to the pupils on their return.  In all good conscience, we cannot spare this time from the Special Education Needs timetable. Taking these tests on return from holidays is not ideal and may affect your child’s test scores.  There are of course, exceptional circumstances where children are ill or there is family illness or bereavement and in such cases we will continue to accommodate these situations. Thank you for your support in this matter.
School Website , Twitter :

Remember to check out the school website for the lastest news and photographs on www.caherellyns.com or on twitter @CaherellyNS
Le gach dea ghuí

Niamh McGuinness

Acting Principal
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